MARCH 12, 1986

Carl W, Dabelstein
8209 West 78th Street
Overland Park, KS
66204

Dear Carls

Thank you for your letter of March 7th, 1986. Yes, that was KTOQ you
monitored on Sept..11th. We run frequency measuring tests approximately
once per month. Our fequency is monitored and measured by Frequency
Measuring Service of Commerce City, Colorado.

Our tests usually start at about twenty minutes past midnight (MST)
with a legal ID and an announcment of the test, followed by five minutes
of a 1000 cycle tone, then a closing announcment and legal 1D,

KTOQ operates on an assigned frequency of 1340 kilohertz at 1000 watte
with Top 40 and Top 40 Gold country music twenty fours a day.

Enclosed please find a Q Country bumper sticker and other info that
may be of some use to you.

Once again, thanks for the letter and thanks for listening to Q Country.

Yours Very Truly,

Jum o<
Tim Lane
Assistant Production Director

P.O. Box 1680 e Rapid City, South Dakota 57709-1680 ® (605) 343-0888



